IESO Engagement

From: Mel Kayama

Sent: August 19, 2020 12:50 PM

To: IESO Engagement; Amanda Flude; Kirby Dier

Cc: Elizabeth Bang; Katherine Morton; Matthew Shilton; Susan Tanabe

Subject: RE: Peel/Halton (GTA West) Region Electricity Planning Engagement Webinar -

Providing Your Feedback

Dear Ms. Flude,

Thank you for inviting the City of Mississauga to participate in the webinar discussion on the Regional Electricity Planning
Peel/Halton (GTA West) 2021 Integrated Regional Resource Plan (IRRP). The webinar presentation has been viewed by
staff in the Transportation and Works Department and other City Departments with the following comments outlining
issues that may be associated with the development of the IRRP and impacts to lands located in northwest Mississauga.

Further to our previous comments (June 5/20) the City’s Planning Strategies Division provide the following general
comments.

e Mississauga staff see that one of the options to address the Halton Pocket need would be a transmission line
between Meadowvale and Hurontario stations (along the northwest border of the City). Staff have flagged this
for now and will be monitoring if it becomes a feasible option once IESO does their detailed analysis.

e Mississauga staff want to better understand how the IESO is accounting for the growth forecasts issued by the
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing, as within the last two months updated growth forecasts were
released and the planning horizon was extended to 2051. Our Official Plan will also not have updated and
Council approved growth forecasts until after 2022 when the Region of Peel completes their Municipal
Comprehensive Review and assigns local growth forecasts.

e This is tangentially related to the IRRP but the City’s comments from the Northwest GTA Transmission Corridor
Identification Study could still be applied here — the City previously provided comments for the Study through
the Region on July 9, 2020 Council Report, Item 7.1 and 15.1. Our comments focused on the impact of the
proposed transmission corridor to developable lands in Ninth Line Lands, Meadowvale Business Center
Corporate Park, and nearby Lisgar GO MTSA. The IRRP should be considering the impact of the options on the
City of Mississauga’s developable lands. This is especially as we work with the Region of Peel to allocate the

Growth Plan (2019)’s growth forecasts and plan our land budget.

Regards,

Mel Kayama
Transportation Planning Analyst
Transportation and Works

From: IESO Engagement
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 11:58 AM



To: IESO Engagement
Subject: Peel/Halton (GTA West) Region Electricity Planning Engagement Webinar - Providing Your Feedback

Thank you for registering to participate in the IESO’s Peel/Halton (GTA West) Region electricity planning webinar held on
August 5. We appreciate your interest in electricity planning activities in the area, and your patience as we navigated
some technical challenges at the beginning of Wednesday’s session. A copy of the presentation can be found on the

engagement webpage.

A reminder that written feedback on the range of potential options that will be examined and considered in developing
the recommendations that will form part of the GTA West Integrated Regional Resource Plan (IRRP) can be submitted to
engagement@ieso.ca by August 19. A feedback form has been attached to help you in submitting your written

comments. The IESO will be posting a response to all feedback received by September 9.

To stay informed about electricity planning in the Peel/Halton (GTA West) Region, please subscribe for planning updates.
To be part of a broader discussion on electricity matters and priorities in Central and GTA Ontario, we encourage you to
join the IESQO’s Central and GTA Regional Electricity Network to receive updates and to join in the conversation.

Thank you again for today’s discussion.

Sincerely,
Amanda Flude
Regional & Community Engagement

Independent Electricity System Operator
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